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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

September 2, 2014
TO:
Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:
Teig Whaley-Smith, Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

SUBJECT:
Purchase Proposal from Jerry Reigler for Property at 1229 S 76th St –
West Allis, WI
REQUEST 

Authorization to accept an offer to purchase property at 1229 S 76th St, West Allis, WI to Jerry Reigler, pursuant to County Code 6.03(4) related to offers to purchase of lands under County Control.
BACKGROUND 


The Real Estate Section of Economic Development Division working in cooperation with Department of Health and Human Services – Housing Division has identified a County Owned – tax foreclosed property at 1229 S 76th St in the City of West Allis, which will be used as part of the County Housing program.  An offer was submitted in the amount of $65,000.  A copy of the offer is attached as well as a summary of the appraisal done on the property.  The Property was acquired by the County by tax foreclosure in 2013 for back taxes.  The current balance of outstanding taxes and interest is $33,697.63.
An appraisal on the Property was conducted on June 19th of 2014 with a value attached of $85,000.  The property is a duplex built in 1924 with a condition rating from the Appraiser of “average to good”.
The offer dated August 11, 2014 is made by Jerry Reigler who is with Next-Step Residential Services, a real estate company specializing in providing independent living options to seniors and people with disabilities.  The offer was drafted by RE/MAX Realty Lakeside, on behalf of the buyers, but no commission is involved in the transaction.  The offer is for Sixty Five Thousand dollars ($65,000.00) which is 76% of the appraised value; therefore it does not qualify this property for the Passive Review Process.  It is a cash offer and does contain an inspection contingency related to the structural condition of the house.
RECOMMENDATION 

Approval is recommended for the Offer to Purchase.  The property will be utilitized as part of the County Housing Division program  The program currently has a shortage of quality housing in this area, and this property will help meet that need. 
_____________________________

Teig Whaley-Smith

Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

Attachments:
 Offer to Purchase, Appraisal, Map of Property
cc: 
Chris Abele, County Executive

Economic and Community Development Committee Members

Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services


Julie Esch, Director of Operations, Department of Administrative Services

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive



Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

David Cialdini, Economic Development Real Estate Agent

